

October 2024 issue 48 Editor: BL

NO WIPES



Newsletter

Something to be Proud of!

During the early weeks of October, Senator Brian Dahle, vice chair of the Senate Committee on Environmental Quality, met with lawmaker, industry leaders and stakeholders regarding per— and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) and their potential harmful impacts on California's water and soil. PFAS or "forever chemicals" are a group of chemicals widely used in numerous industrial and consumer products that have the ability to 'bioaccumulate' in the human body. They have been associated with a range of potential health issues, including, but not limited to, cancer, immune system effects and developmental effects on fetuses and infants.

We are proud of the fact that mandatory testing show both Well #1 and Well #2 show "NO PFAS DETECTED".

Burn Permits are suspended until further notice.

School is back in session — Please be aware of the children on their way to school and on their way home from school!

Fort Sage Family Resource Center (FSFRC) offer a food pantry the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month. A social worker from Lassen Works is available the 3rd Friday of each month. FSFRC is located at 1223 Sierra St. (The old VFW Hall.) here in Herlong. Other services include help filling out forms for LIHEAP which provides help with bills for heating and electricity.

FSFRC's phone number is 530-485-5224.

November Dates to Remember: Nov. 11 — Veteran's Day

Nov. 28 — Thanksgiving Day



Administrative Office Hours Monday-Thursday 8:00am—3:00pm Fridays 8:00 - 12:00pm

PO Box 115 447-855 Plumas Street

Phone #: 530-827-3150 Fax #: 530-827-3153 Water/Sewer Emergency # 877-467-7014

www.herlongpud.com

Reminders:

- <u>Utility</u> Payments are due in Office by the 10th of every month, not postmarked. Late fees apply if received after due date or balance not paid in full
- PSN Help # 866-917-7368 (must have valid email and account #)
- FOOD PANTRY @ FSFRC -1st & 3rd Fridays of the month from 9am-11am.

Upcoming Events & Meetings:

- Sierra Alliance Mtg– Wednesday, Nov 20, 2024 @ 5:30pm
- HPUD Board Meeting 10/22/2024 @ 5:30pm
- Neighborhood Watch 5:30
 2nd Wed of each month @
 Assembly of God Church
- HPUD closed 11/112024 and 11/28 & 11/29/2024

Board of Directors

Jim Swistowicz, President Eula Johnson , Vice-President Erinn Reed Secretary Lee Harris, Director Felix Flores, Director